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Dear Lucianne,
On October 12, 2022 the Nunavut Impact Review Board (NIRB or Board) received a referral to screen
Ocean Networks Canada’s (ONC) “Iqaluit Community Fishers-DFO OPP” project proposal from the
the Nunavut Planning Commission (the Commission). The NIRB is emailing to determine if you have
any questions regarding the NIRB’s online Public Registry system and the next steps to commence
the screening of the project proposal.
If you have any questions or comments with respect to the NIRB process our administrative staff is
committed to assisting with any and all inquiries you may have as you familiarize yourself with the
NIRB’s Online Public Registry system.  For general assistance or to report a problem, please contact
the NIRB at info@nirb.ca or call us toll‐free at 1‐866‐233‐3033.
Calvin Ehaloak
Technical Administration Coordinator
 
Nunavut Impact Review Board
P.O. Box 1360 (29 Mitik)
Cambridge Bay, NU, X0B 0C0
Phone: 867-983-4600
Toll Free: 1-866-233-3033
Fax: 867-983-2594
E-mail: info@nirb.ca  
Web: www.nirb.ca
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